# BMS/BHS Monthly Board Report October 2021 Tiffany Hicks

## THANK YOU, BOE MEMBERS!

- As always, thank you for your continued support in all of our endeavors!
- I appreciate the opportunity to attend the working session and speak on our student advisory and graduation requirements.
  - Our student advisory members loved it and look forward to partnering with you more in the future.

### NUE VUE / CREDIT RECOVERY

- We have 36 students actively participating in the virtual / hybrid option.
- 34 credits have already been recovered by our students!
  - o I know I say it every report, but Mr. Bezold and Ms. Brun are rocking it!

#### INSTRUCTION

- The instructional team is focusing on student engagement during our informal walk-throughs. We are planning to visit a few classrooms all together to calibrate our own definitions of student engagement.
- The teachers are partnering with Amelia Powers Brown from NKCES and our instructional coach to work on writing strategies in all content areas.
- WIN (What I Need) is up and running for MS and HS!
  - HS students are being responsible and self-sufficient by signing up for classes through Enriching Students.
  - o MS students are placed in enrichment or intervention classes based on MAP data.
    - Enrichment rotations are 1 week
    - Targeted interventions are for 4 weeks

## **BUILDING / CONSTRUCTION**

- Our sinks and toilets for the new bathrooms have arrived! The new bathrooms should be ready during the first or second week of November.
- We did experience some flooding that caused a few teachers to be displaced. I want to thank Mr. Tosolt, Ms. C. Riley, and Ms. Hunsberger and their students for being flexible and adapting to a new environment for two days.

#### TRANSITION READINESS

- The college and career fair was a huge success! We had over 40 colleges, vocational schools, and armed forces representatives.
  - A big thank you to Mr. Pelgen, Mr. Stamm, and Ms. McDougall for planning and executing our first one since 2019.



HS Volleyball advances in District Tournament

Students waiting for Picture Day

Our amazing salad bar from our cafe staff!

Amelia Powers-Brown joining the teachers for a PD on engagement and writing strategies

Students dissecting our current dress code

Students learning how to make grilled cheese in WIN

Students enjoying Kona Ice for Kentucky Kids Day:)